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19th October 2017 
 
 
To whom it concerns, 
 
 
We refer to the Report for Appropriate Assessment Screening compile by Moore Group in 
regard to proposed alterations to the Brew House Buildings, St. Francis’ Abbey, Kilkenny. 
 
The report included details of a Construction Environmental Management Plan (CEMP) to be 
prepared by the Contractor to ensure Best Practice Construction Methods to prevent surface 
water runoff to the River Nore.   
 
Having reviewed the revised proposals supplied by Reddy Architecture for proposed 
alterations to design, I can confirm that there is no material alteration to the determination 
of the conclusion of the AA Screening assessment, in that there would be no significant 
impacts on the conservation objectives of the adjacent River Nore and River Barrow Natura 
2000 sites or any other European sites either alone or in-combination with other plans or 
projects if the proposed alterations were to proceed including a CEMP. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
_________________________ 
Ger O’Donohoe M.Sc. 
Principal Ecologist 
Moore Group 


